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Dear Friends, 
           I said there would be more about the last trip!  Here we go!!  The brick making machine made it to 
Whunga as well as the cement mixer.  Big additions to help us take the next steps in the school plans.   The 
boys and Phillip and I travelled about 3,000 miles to get things done for the orphan home.  We visited several  
pastors in Zimbabwe as well.  Phillip was able to get the “brand” for his cattle registered in the capital, Harare.  
We also started the process of registering Phillip to get a license for being able to hunt in his area.  Hopefully 
he will be able to provide much needed meat for the orphans and his family.  The boys painted the new 
orphan home and played basketball with some of the younger boys.    

  Please pray for upcoming travel to Chicago.  I will be with many African pastors at the Leadership 
Summit for a couple of days as well as my 50th HS reunion.  Please pray for great conversations about the 
Lord at the reunion as well as preaching at West Suburban Community Church on the 27th of August.  Pray 
also for plans and preparation for the 12th Pastors and Wives Conference November 6-9, 2017.
Refreshment, encouragement, teaching and counseling will be taking place.  We want God’s blessings!             

Thanks for making it possible for us to do this!

Phillip taking some of the older kids on an outing after a HS function

Toys and clothes from New Friends in Germany

Raggedy Ann and Andy and friends made it to Whunga

Blessings,  Bill, for all of us! 

Phillip, Michael, Isaac, and Andrew with new machines in Whunga
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